Addendum to Foulds School Behaviour Policy
Partial reopening during Coronavirus Pandemic

We are now running a smaller provision than normal but the current situation
requires very strict and comprehensive measures to ensure the highest level
of safety for staff and pupils. In light of the need for children and staff to
behave differently when they return to school, there are changes to our
behaviour policy, which are a crucial part of how we will meet the stipulations
of our risk assessments during this time.

Our school’s Behaviour Policy still applies and can be found on the school’s website.
Staff should be aware that their usual responsibilities apply while the school is
partially reopened.

We are currently working in a very different way, so to keep our children and you
safe, please take note of these behaviour rules:

Children must:

e Tell an adult immediately if they are experiencing symptoms of Coronavirus

(temperature, cough, loss of taste/smell)

Wash hands regularly and thoroughly, particularly before and after eating.

Avoid touching mouth, nose and eyes if at all possible.

Avoid coughing or blowing noses near other people if at all possible.

Follow the ‘Catch it, Bin it, Kill it’ steps to catch coughs and sneezes using

clean tissues, the nearest bin and hand sanitiser or handwashing.

e Use the correct doors and timing slots for arriving and leaving the school
building.

e Stay with their assigned groups at all times.

e Move around the school only with permission when absolutely essential and
use common sense in corridors; if two people must pass each other, one must
stand aside or go back to allow more space and let the other pass.

e Avoid sharing any equipment or other items, including drinking bottles.

e Try to avoid touching surfaces as they move around school (e.g. walls)

e Stay in the marked out areas in the playgrounds during breaks and stay off
playground equipment.

e Ask for permission to use the toilet and tell their adult when they are back

e In the canteen: wash their hands before and after eating, avoid sharing food,
must sit in their assigned place for their whole 20 mins slot, raise their hand if
they need anything.

If a child does not meet a behaviour expectation, they receive a warning. If there is
still a continuation of poor behaviour, they will be sent home for that day. This will
not be seen as an exclusion but as a health and safety precaution.



If a child continues to not to meet behaviour expectations, the school will carry out a
risk assessment and may deem it unsafe for that child to be in school at the present
time. This will not be seen as an exclusion.



